
AUG/SEPT 2011 SUDAN  AFRICAN  MISSION 

  Paul & Marilyn Douglass  Phone (503) 665‐1069,   PO Box 187 Gresham, OR 97030 
There are 100 Native Sudanese, ordained Evangelists with college degrees preaching in their home towns.  They 
take turns today coming to Malek to teach 40 to 60 new Students in their own language at ABC.  There are now a 
total of 160 Evangelists, including students, serving Christ in growing churches in Sudan. Prayers requested!! 

   Web page:  http://SudanAfricanMission.org        E‐mail  sampdouglass@comcast.net               

 

 
CHURCH BUILDING AT MALEK from Yournew 
  We are praying daily to our God to bless us with funds for the 
church building. Our building collapsed with extreme heavy 
rains in our roof over a year ago. We have a very large 
congregation at Malek worshipping at open place, but during 
the rain we cannot conduct the services. The plan to have a 
church building will give a big encouragement to the 
community to come to church and give lives to Jesus as their 
Lord. The church members have made 6000 14'x10'x7' concrete 
blocks for walls of the building. We appeal to contributors for 
$30,000.00 for rafters, roofing, doors and paint. We want it to 
appear like the Doctors Guest House in the background. 
  At my returning to Aweil after I have delivered the medicines 
to Malek Christian hospital, I will come to Sudan capitol, Juba 
to register  church registration and the church constitution.          
Thank you very much for your support and we appreciated 
everything you do for us. May God bless you. Yournew Wol  
MALEK HOSPITAL REPORT From Yournew 
  God is good for us and He has always been leading us in the 
ministry. I have reported to you that Angelo Atak and Luka Gok 
came with me to Nairobi for treatment. I have taken them to Dr. 
Moses who has been our doctor for many years. He conducted 
some medical tests and gave them good treatment and within a 
short time their condition improved, compared to their state for 
past four weeks. They have returned back to Aweil and right 
now they are ministering at their churches. 
  After we bought the medicines at Nairobi, we sent the plane 
load to Malek for Dr. Philip Garang and the nurses and 
community as well. They were waiting at Malek airstrip to 
receive medicines. These medicines are a blessing to our Aweil 
community. When the medicine arrived to the area there were 
many people suffering from malaria and typhoid because of the 
shortage of the medicines at the hospital. 

   Dr. Philip reports many people of Aweil area need medicines 
and the large number of people were treated. They work 24 
hours a day because there is a malaria and typhoid outbreak in 
the region.  God is good because He has saved the lives of many 
people from very dangerous diseases. Our Hospital is giving the 
best treatment to the people of Aweil area. 
  I am kindly asking you to keep praying for our people so that 
God will change their hearts and know Him better. 
CHILDREN FEEDING PROGRAM from Yournew 
The schedule is proceeding very well and helping many children 
both from the church congregation and the region. This has 
impacted largely on the church role in the society and the 
message of feeding the poor not only with the spiritual food but 
also physical basic needs. At the moment, the program is carried 
out from the church compound. Most of the children who 
benefit from the program are totally poor and orphans who do 
not have homes or parents. For better service and effectiveness 
of the program, we suggest to build a children’s home of which 
will be dedicated for this program. At the moment, we have 
already drilled a borehole for water and started fence 
construction. Then we look forward to construct building 
premises and services for the children home. This will include 
spaces organized for prayers, dormitories, assembly halls, staff 
quarters and toilets for those children with guardians. They will 
be operating from their homes and still benefit from the 
program on food and education. The borehole was done after 
our request to the Government was in line with our projected 
vision for future development of the proposed children home. 
RETURNEES FROM NORTH SUDAN from Yournew 
  God is good to bring many Sudanese from the North to 
Southern Sudan as a result of gaining the Independence of the 
South Sudan Government. Most of the people from the North 
who had been displace by war returned back to the south. 
Wherever they have been settled, there is a lot required for 
human habitant, as being the first time homes. Life is hard. 
There is lack of shelters, no food for the large population of the 
returnees, no facilities for human use as the resettlement had not 
been adequately prepared before resettlement started. Most of 
the returnee from the north do not recognize Christ as Lord 
since they have been living under the Islamic rule and fear of 
persecution if found teaching or living like Christ. Some have 
never heard about Christ since they were born. 
  I had earlier reported to you that we have received large 
number of returnees into our churches. Every day many people 
give their lives to Jesus Christ as their savior through baptism. 
There are many children and mothers suffering from malaria 
and the lack of food. Some do not have any place to sleep or to 
get food. Few who are lucky are the ones who came to church 
and get some sorghum to feed them for some few days. 
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Some of the 350 children staying at the Bible College dorms. 
The train  tracks to Khartoum had been bombed out during the 
war but have been repaired and now bring unwanted people 
weekly from the North. Due to the rapid growth of population in 
the south, we are in need of Holy Bibles and life is threatened 
by hunger and many of the returnees have run to the church as 
their only solution for basic needs. I am appealing to you if you 
can increase the funds. There are no clear plans to receive 
returnees and settle them with shelters and food from either the 
UN or our government. This has put a lot of pressure on church 
to manage the same and I am appealing to you if you can 
increase the funds you have been sending to the poor, so that we 
can be able to provide for those children and mothers who stay 
at the College dorms and class rooms. Bible College classes are 
on hold until space is available. This is an emergency! 
REPORT FROM PAULINO 
The Sudan church of Christ is rapidly growing day by day since 
the influx of returnee from Northern sector. However, Yournew 
was the commissioner of state Referendum and well offered 
quality services to people of Aweil in biblical and spiritual way 
as a Christian leader. 
  In Malek we have established “Pan Muith Abeer”  orphanage 
home with total number of 350 children being fed and housed at 
the Bible College Compound. Yournew is planning with       

Paulino Malou opened up another centre in Aweil South at 
Aweil Town 40 miles away as well. 
Another in the village of Chelkou we have “panmeith abeer” 
orphanage home with many children. The Christian community 
senior secondary school with total of 27 children students, 7 
girls and 20 boys. The orphanage home has the total number of  
240 children and 20 Christians in the Church  who accepted to 
be born again and become children of God through baptism. 
 We need teaching materials for the school classes in Aweil 
West county. Everyone is struggling for an existence. 
HOSPITAL REPORT  DISEASE OUTBREAK  
  Late in July In the beginning of July and the month of August, 
2011 there were disease out breaks that occurred. The outbreak 
of measles killed the total120 children..  
And in the August, 2011.  There are acute malaria killed many 
children under 5 years of age and adults. 96 children and 104 
adults died and the rest are still in bed and the medical people 
are working from 6.00am – 6.00-pm and come back at night to 
look at the admitted patients.  
  In August 961 were admitted under 5 years. 
143 admitted ages 5-12.  Over 12 years 151 children.  
36 of the 1255 children admitted died. 
In the month of July 4,940 patients were admitted to the Malek 
Hospital with major diseases.   
  We are here praising God to bless our hospital to progress to 
be a full qualified hospital and control the serious cases that kill 
many children and elderly. Remember us in your prayers.      
Nurses Phillip, Tito, Lino , & Francis  are the ones watching the 
patients at night giving medication at all hours.                                  
Simon, Paul, Daniel and George writes:  Our church is 
growing well, the membership is increasing every day. Our 
Bible sharing became very helpful. Many people learned about 
Jesus and gave their lives to him. You cannot believe for the 
short time our congregation have grown at this level we are in 
today. We pray that God bless you so that you can support with 
Bibles. We do have some Bibles but are not enough for 
Evangelists and Christians at large. May God bless South Sudan 
as a new country so that we can be able to rebuild our nation 
South Sudan by teaching them the word of God. Thank you and 
God bless.      signed  " Us 4 men who preach together". 


